

Yorkshire Regional Management Committee

MINUTES OF MEETING

| | |
|--|--|
| PRESENT Brian Sly (Chair) Nick Dawson (Secretary/Humber Tutor) Claire Ormandy (Table Officials Rep) Pat Smith (Yorkshire Girls Coach/South Yorks Tutor) Bert Beaumont Betty Codona (FIBA) Lorraine Gayle (Sheffield BDO) | VENUE Doncaster Deaf College DATE 19/03/07 TIME 7:30pm CHAIR Brian Sly TAKING MINUTES Nick Dawson |
|--|--|

Apologies

Dave Ransom
Colin Hurst
Duco Van Oostrum
Dave Smith
Donna Mccourt
Andy Harrison Beaumont

Minutes of Previous Meeting

Agreed as a true record with one amendment, see matters arising.

Matters Arising

- BC – Discussion around clarification over the new way of claiming money for courses and any money for development activities. BS cleared up that we now must apply for the money from EB any amount that we need whether it is more or less than the 40% as in the past. **ND/BS to write a letter to EB about this.**
- LG – Informed the group that all outward money from EB has been frozen pending the result of the Mallin Review.
- BS – asked for clarification from EB/DM about how the funds can be accessed pending from last meeting.
- Amendment:- BB mentioned that in the minutes it states that we cover the costs of the courses which isn't what he meant he meant that we should re-imburse those young people who actually go on to complete the course (including practical) as an incentive. BS agreed this was a good idea and suggested that we look at this in the new plan that we will have to write to secure the funding through England Basketball.

Financial Update

- Running total currently stands at £6,518.43

- BS – asked for volunteer to audit the accounts **ND agreed** to do it so that we can submit it.
- Discussion ensued around what we should start to apply for and how. All agreed that we should estimate what we need based on previous years work.
- **CO – agreed to put budget fort table officials courses**
- **BS – agreed to put together for level 2 referees**
- **CO – to ask CH to put together budget for Level 1.**
- **ND – to pull together budget for coaching courses (All these to be done by next meeting)**

Coach/Officials Update

- ND – East Riding Harriers have submitted Clubmark Application
- CO – 15 candidates Sheffield Level1 now running a level 2 course in Sheffield on may 19th to follow up from there requests
- CO – new ABBTO website www.abbto.co.uk with all information about table officiating.
- BC – commented on negative effects of high costs of officiating and travel.
- Discussion ensued around referees and table officiating costs by all people.
- Points were raised over non responses from EB officers regarding requests for support with regards to coaching from BC and issues raised on officiating by PS

Regional Performance

- BS – proposal for U17 tournament that includes ten regions and Scotland and Wales. Born 1990 or later. See copy of brains sheet for more info.
- All agreed this may be a good idea in the forms of concepts but all agreed it doesn't actually develop anything or link into anything. Questions we raised about asking players to come and train during GCSE AS exams, lack of consultation with RMC's in terms of short time spans to initiate these plans.
- Discussion ensued around the viability and the option of running the representational teams. Discussion came from both sides of the argument for and against. Conclusions were drawn in that we didn't want to not give the option to young players to have the chance. We agreed to offer the coaching opportunity to coaches of the region. Teams would be run if there was a coach step forward and run it. We will make a decision in April meeting. **ND to write a letter to national league clubs asking for nominations of the coaches.**
- Sunday 24th June is the date for the Yorkshire Selection at All Saints. Earlier than last year which all agreed isn't a bad thing as it gives longer for team preparation.

A.O.B.

- BB – asked about forming a Under 13s Boys Yorkshire League but allowing Girls to play as per national league U14s.
- PS – agreed to run it as a volunteer.
- Discussion ensued around it and we all think that this would be a good idea to run it. **PS to put together the requirements for joining the league and put together fixtures and lists rules etc to run the league starting 07-08**

Time and Date of Next Meeting

April 30th Ministhorpe College 7:30pm

June 18th Ministhorpe College 7:30pm AGM

Meeting Closed 21:30

Minutes subject to official approval at next meeting.